
Friday 15th March 

 Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

St Michael’s Ofsted Inspection Report 

I am delighted to inform you that we now have the OFSTED inspection report for our school. We had a full 
two-day inspection on Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th February 2024. We are very happy with our report. 

I am sure like myself, staff and governors you will be thrilled to read about how well we did. We secured 
Good for all areas and Outstanding for Behaviour and attitudes. This is a great accolade for our school and 
our whole school community. It justly reflects the great work that we do here in St Michael’s. 

A sincere thank you for all your support during the inspection process and the wonderful feedback given by 
so many parents/carers which contributed to the success of our school. Our school and home partnership is 
such an invaluable part of our achievement. 

We have already started work to address our two areas of improvement and I am confident at our next 
inspection we will be able to show how we have addressed these successfully. 

A big well done to all our wonderful children who were outstanding throughout the inspection and shared 
with the inspectors so much about their learning and happy experiences in school. What true superstars they 
all are! 

Also, and very importantly, a huge thank you and well done to all our dedicated and highly-talented staff who 
work relentlessly to give the best learning and wider school experiences any children could wish for. 

Congratulations to all!  Best Wishes from a very proud Head teacher. 

 

Celebration for the Children to mark our successful report  

After the Easter Holiday we will organise a special celebration for all the children. Details to follow in April.  

Here is a link for the full report. 

 

LENT  

We are now in Week Four of LENT. We are 
supporting the work of the international charity 
CAFOD who help our global neighbours. A t school 
we are doing a LENT WALK.  

 

Over the next week and half the children will do a 
daily lap of the school playground. When they 
return to class they will mark the walk on their 
class chart.  

We ask that for a £1 sponsorship to complete the 
total walk for your child/children. All donations will 
be given to CAFOD. Keep an eye on your child’s 
class twitter page (X) to see how they are getting 
on with the walks.  

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/10294193-St-Michaels-Catholic-PS-104656-final.pdf
tel:01512638460
https://goo.gl/maps/rWT9FAcYHGvcyV4D8
mailto:michaels-ao@st-michaels.liverpool.sch.uk
https://twitter.com/STMTuebrook


 

Headteacher’s Message 

Parent and Carer Evening 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who attended the pupil progress 
meetings last night in school. It was great to see lots of very proud parents/
carers thrilled with the progress their child/children are making. Thank you too 
for the very kinds words of appreciation expressed to our staff last night for the 
work they do in school by many parents/carers. This positive feedback means a 
great deal.  

Spring and Easter Activities 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School closes for the Easter Holiday on Thursday 28th March at 1.30pm  

 

School Re-Opens on Monday 8th April  

 

 Best Wishes and have a lovely weekend.  

 

Mrs. Alyson Rigby (Headteacher)  

 

 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


 

Comic Relief    

This Friday, many of the children have come dressed in red and brought a 50p donation for Comic Relief. A charity 
supporting support local community organisations and brilliant change-makers here in the UK and across the 
globe. Your donations help them fill the shelves of baby banks, community food centres, fund vital community-led 
services like health workers, local youth safe-spaces, and ensure safe passage for people escaping danger. You 
can find our more by clicking here. 

We held a Do Something Funny for Money assembly, where the children told their best jokes and the winners got 
a prize. Here are some photos of the event and our funniest joke winners 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://www.comicrelief.com/what-your-money-does/


     

Class Focus: Heroes 

This week we had our collective worship in church with our families. It was to celebrate our “relating” topic of 

“listening and sharing”. The children were extremely well behaved and everybody really enjoyed the visit. 

We’ve also been finding out about Ramadan. Some of the children in the class shared what it meant to them.  

For World Book Day, we had a story session outside and read Little Red Reading Hood, an alternative version 

of the classic tale. Following this, the children wrote a book review about who they would recommend this 

story to. During maths, we have been studying measurements. The children have been investigating and com-

paring lengths in millimetres, centimetres and meters.  

In History we have started our new topic on Persia and Greece. We learned about how the Persian empire be-

gan.  Our English has been all about non fiction information texts. We’ve been  researching and writing about 

features of the natural world. Our new Science topic is Animals including Humans.  

 

.  

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


 

Year 1 Samuel Naomi 

Year 2 Ava Kathleen 

Year 3 Troy William 

Year 4 Lawon Millen 

Year 5 Safwan Favor 

     

   Celebration 

 

Head Teacher Awards 

 

 

SCIENTIST OF THE 

WEEK 

PHONICS STAR OF THE 

WEEK 

These Children have  gone Above and Beyond this week. They 

have been rewarded with a certificate and a hot chocolate with 

cream, marshmallows and biscuits.   Well done!  

 

MATHEMATICIAN OF THE 

WEEK 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


Jaime Cranham 

Our Family 

Support  

Worker                                                                                            

Jamie is available to talk privately about 

any questions, concerns or issues you may 

have. Come along for a private chat.                    

Drop in sessions every Tuesday at 9:00am                              

Jaime Cranham 07712235803                               

jaime.cranham@liverpool.gov.uk                   

or see Mrs Birch                                                            

Ask at Reception for further details 

HAPPY  BIRTHDAY! 

  

Missy 

David 

Kai 

Ebubechukwa 

Olivia 

Lorena 

 

 

Riaan 

Fabian 

Xander 

Thomas 

Reagan 

Mrs O’Brien 

 

Read the                                                                                                                     

Parish of  St Michael &  Sacred Heart  Newsletters' 

and The  Wednesday Word     

 

     

After School Clubs 

Mon 
  

Reading Tutoring Ms. Ghazali 
Ms. Briggs 
Ms. Birks 

Ms. Sillitoe 

Y6 

  Reading Tutoring Ms. McEntee 
Ms. Duncan 

Y1 

  Reading Tutoring Ms. Forbes Y4 

 Tue Craft Club Ms. Cornett KS2 

 Choir Ms. Haynes 
Ms O’Kane 

KS2 

 Bingo & Games Ms. Davison 
Ms. Ms. Collins 

Y2 

 Reading Tutoring Ms McEntee  Y1 

 Tue Reading Tutor-
ing 

Ms. Briggs 
Ms Ghazali 
Ms Sillitoe 

Y6 

  Fun Club Ms. Collins 
Ms. Potter 

Rec 

 Wed DT Miss Duncan Y3 

  Bingo & Games Ms. Davison 
Ms. Collins 

Y2 

 Chess Mr. Smith Y6 

Thu  Mini Vinnies Ms. Roscoe & 
Ms. Birch 

Y5 & 6 

 Reading Ms. Forbes Y4 

 Reading Ms. Duncan Y1 

 Reading Tutor-
ing 

Ms. Birks 
  

Reading Tutor-
ing 

 Multi Skills Jake Y5/6 

Fri Football LFC Y 1/2 
 Basketball Coach Sam Y3 & 4 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/care?pid=MTA101634&v=67.8


     

Attendance 

Regular attendance at school is the single most important factor in a child/children making appropriate progress and achieving success. 

Good, regular and punctual attendance means doing well academically, developing better relationships with other children and positive 

behaviour. It also sets up good habits for when young people enter into work and life. 

 

 

 

 

 

We aim for average school attendance to be 97%  There are 190 days in a school year 

which leaves 175 days to spend on family time, shopping, appointments and other 

things.  

It is also important to arrive at school on time. If a child arrives late to school every 

day, their learning begins to suffer. This  graph shows how being late to school every 

day over a school year adds up to lost learning time. 

      

      

      

      

      

      

       

       

       

        

        

        

        

         

         

         

          

3 days 
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5m  
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20m 
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30m 
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Well done to the  Golden 

Wonders, World Beaters 

and High Achievers for 

achieving the highest at-

tendance this week. Let’s 

keep on pushing for 100% 

attendance, 100% of the 

time! 

 

These classes have won this 

week’s mini disco & crisps 

for best Class attendance. 

Well done  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

In the interest of your child’s safety and well being, a named adult needs to be con-

tactable at all times. Please ensure the school has at least 3 up to date telephone 

numbers. If school are unable to contact you and have concerns we may call the 

police and request a welfare check. 

Can you please call school at the beginning of the day if your child is going to be 

absent. 

WIN A BIKE!!! THE CHILDREN WITH 

THE BEST ATTENDANCE OVER THE 

YEAR WILL BE ENTERED INTO A 

PRIZE DRAW IN JULY! 

Year Group % Attendance 

SHINING STARS - RECEPTION 88% 

SUPERSTARS - RECEPTION 93.1% 

QUICK THINKERS - YEAR 1 96.1% 

RECORD BREAKERS - YEAR 1 97.9% 

GOLDEN WONDERS - YEAR 2 98.1% 

WORLD BEATERS - YEAR 2 98.1% 

HEROES - YEAR 3 94.8% 

OLYMPIANS - YEAR 3 96% 

HOTSHOTS - YEAR 4 96% 

INSPIRATIONS - YEAR 4 95.3% 

HIGH ACHIEVERS - YEAR 5 98.1% 

HIGH FLYERS - YEAR 5 96.7% 

WHIZZKIDS - YEAR 6 85.5% 

CHAMPIONS - YEAR 6 97.3% 

Totals 95.9% 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


    

SEN & Support 

 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://sway.cloud.microsoft/4Jd41QtBB28CSJ9Z?ref=Link
https://www.facefamilyadvice.co.uk/
https://www.facefamilyadvice.co.uk/


 

    

 Safeguarding & Support 

Call in for advice 

and support 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
tel:015123337000
tel:08088005000
tel:116123
tel:116123


Measles: Are there different MMR vaccines? 
You have probably heard a lot about measles in the news. There is a large outbreak in Birmingham mainly affect-

ing children under 10 years old. Many children have needed to be admitted to hospital. Measles can cause serious 

problems including meningitis and hearing loss and can cause death. 

The best way to protect against measles is to get two doses of the MMR vaccine. 

There are two different versions of the MMR vaccine that are available for free through your GP. One of them contains gelatine and the other one 

doesn’t. 

They are both very effective and safe. 

If you don’t want the vaccine which contains gelatine, don’t worry. You can still have the vaccine. 

All you have to do is ring ahead to your GP practice and let them know, so they can have the right one ready for you. It’s as simple as that. 

There is more information about vaccines and porcine gelatine at this link: 

Children are invited for their first dose of the MMR vaccine when they are between 12 and 13 months old and the second dose is given around 3 years 

and 4 months. Children can receive the vaccine at any age after this, so if your child has missed either of these doses or you are not sure just contact 

your GP practice. 

For more information, visit: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/ 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/63349f2c8fa8f50684f6ccad/UKHSA-
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/


 

     

Dates for your Diary/Upcoming Events 

 Scan a code, snuggle up and listen to a story!    

Storytime @ St Michael’s 

 

 

Activity  Date/Time Year group  

Science Week 11th March Whole School  

Parents’ Evening 14th March Whole School  

Winmarleigh Hall 20th - 22nd March Year 5 Residential Trip 

Easter Bonnet Making 
Workshop 

22nd March KS1 Parents/Carers Welcome 

Infant Spring and Easter 
Assembly 

Tuesday 26th March 9:15am Year 1 and 2 Parents/Carers Welcome 

Year 3 and 4 Spring and 
Easter Assembly 

Wednesday 27th March 9:15am Year 3 and 4 Parents/Carers Welcome 

Year 5 and 6 Spring and 
Easter Assembly 

Wednesday 27th March 2:15pm Year 5 and 6 Parents/Carers Welcome 

Easter Bonnet Parade 
and finish for Easter holi-
days 

28th March Reception/Year 1/Year 2 Parents/Carers Welcome 

The Highway Rat by Julia 
Donaldson and Axel Scheffler 

Scan the QR code to lis-
ten to… 

 
 

“Tiger in my Soup” 

 
 

By Kashmira Sheth 

Illustrated by Jeffrey Ebbeler 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

Term Dates 2023 -2024 

Autumn Term 2023 

Term: Monday 4th September – Thursday 21st December 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Monday 4th September to Thursday 26th October 

Half term: Monday 30th October to Friday 3rd November 

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 6th November to Thursday 21st December 

Terms ends: Thursday 21st December 2023 

Spring Term 2024 

Term: Monday 8th January – Thursday 28th March 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Monday 8th January to Friday 9th February 

Half term: Monday 12th February – Monday 19th February 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Tuesday 20th February to Thursday 28th March 

Term ends: Thursday 28th March 

Summer Term 2024 
Term: Monday 8th April to Friday 19th July 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Monday 8thh April to Friday 24th May 

Half term: Monday 27th May to Friday 7th June 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 10th June to Friday 19th July 

Term Ends: Friday 19th July 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 6th May 

Staff Development Days – School closed for pupils 
Friday 1st September 2023 

Friday 27th October 

Monday 19th February 2024 

Four extended twilight sessions (22nd Dec & 22 July)  

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/


St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

Term Dates 2024 -2025 

Autumn Term 2024 

Term: Tuesday 3rd September – Friday 20th December 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Tuesday 3rd September to Friday 25th October 

Half term: Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November 

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 4th November to Friday 20th December 

Terms ends: Friday 20th December 2024 

Spring Term 2025 

Term: Monday 6th January – Thursday 10th April 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Monday 6th January to Friday 14th February 

Half term: Monday 17th February – Monday 24th February 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Tuesday 25th February to Thursday 10th April 

Term ends: Thursday 10th April 2025 

Summer Term 2025 
Term: Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 18th July (May Bank Holiday: Monday 5th May) 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 23rd May 

Half term: Monday 26th May to Friday 6th June 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 9th June to Friday 18th July 

Term Ends: Friday 18th July 2025 

 

Staff Development Days – School closed for pupils 
Monday 2nd September 2024 

Monday 24th February 2025 

Six extended twilight session 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/

